755 Parkland Air Cadets Parents Committee Association
Meeting Minutes May 23, 2024

Meeting Called by: SSC Executives

Location: Muir Lake Community Hall, Parkland County, AB

Date: May 23, 2024

Time: 1900

In Attendance: Kristina & Mark Millican, Jason Kennedy, Vickie Meed, Wade Poitras,

Rebecca Bicknell, Nicholas Barter, Hollie Duff, Sonja Ring, Shirley Gould, Michelle Kincheloe,
Stephanie Burton, Norm & Kristen Roussez, Monique Elder, Gordon Read

1. Called to Order at 1900
2. Approval of March 2024 Meeting Minutes - approved by Rebecca
Bicknell, seconded by Shirley Gould
3. Request for additions or changes to agenda - none
4. Past Actions - Yearbooks - will be put on hold due to the cost to have them
made and sell them. There were no volunteers to help with the yearbooks. Tabled at
this point.
S. CO’s Report - Captain Read; the year is coming to a close. FTX next
weekend, info will be at closing parade, ACR June 15, planning is complete. Info
will be posted on the calendar, invites to notables will be sent out. Guests are
expected by 3 pm, ACR starts at 3:30, done by 5 pm or so. Drill, music, meet and
greet, etc.
6. Executive and Committee Reports
Chair Report- Kristina Millican; the committee has discussed making a letter
explaining more about cadets, the screening process, the events; FTX, and ACR for
example, more explanation about the cost to run cadets with fundraising. Checking out
the website more, announcements, calendar, etc. Closing parade is a time for parents to
attend to see promotions, acknowledgements, announcements, etc.
Start back is mid September, seniors start first, then renewals, levels, please watch the
calendar for dates.
Recruiting event July Ist, Villeneuve Air Show, parade for the SG Ag Fair, sign up sheets
will be on the calendar once final approval has been made.
Fundraisers for September 15 bottle drive, parents are needed for this as well.
Parent screening is needed through Captain Read, Mark will get Gordon a list of
screened parents. New parents need to be screened to drive around Cadets that are not
your own. Screening can still be done through the league, but if you need a card, you
will need to go through Captain Read.
Another bottle drive in the Spring, end of April, beginning of May.
Kick Ass Caramels has been successful in the past, we will run it again in the fall.
FlipGive is still an active fundraiser we are running, check out the How Can I Help tab on
the website. Our Co-Op Number can also be found under that tab.



e (ash calendars will be run again, with more organization than in the past.
e Our pub night did really well with a $5178 profit. We will hold another pub night next
year with a 50/50, without the silent auction.
7. Adjourned Meeting at 1920



